
 
Friday, January 7, 2022 
 
Dear Colleagues and Learners, 
 
As we prepare for AC Day 1 to kick off our 2022 Winter term, the Province of Ontario has 
recently announced new public health measures aimed at slowing the spread of the highly 
transmissible Omicron variant. This is in addition to the safety measures we had already put in 
place for the Winter term. 
 
The announcement temporarily moves the province into Step Two of its Roadmap to Reopen 
with modifications and comes as Ottawa Public Health reported this week that we are facing a 
significant challenge with Omicron “rising exponentially” across the city.  
 
Included in this week’s Provincial announcement is that social gathering limits have been 
reduced to five people indoors and 10 people outdoors, capacity at organized public events is 
limited to five people indoors, and employees are required to work remotely unless the nature of 
their work requires them to be on-site. 

These new Provincial measures align with the College’s decision last month to have the majority 
of our academic programming begin as scheduled on January 10, but in a primarily virtual 
(remote) delivery mode until March 6th 2022 (until the end of Winter mid-term break).  

It also underscores our continued strict adherence to public health guidelines, limiting all 
unnecessary on-campus activity to reduce the risk of transmission, following our Mandatory 
Vaccination Policy, and pausing non-academic, in-person events on our Ottawa, Pembroke and 
Perth campuses. For your own safety and the safety of others, if you are not required to attend 
campus for work or class, please remain at home. Our Ottawa Campus Residence remains 
open. 

As a result of the Provincial measures announced this week, please be advised of the following 
changes to College operations: 
 

• Restaurant International, the Jack Doyle Athletics and Recreation Centre, and the 
Algonquin Commons Theatre will be closed until further notice.  

 
• Food locations at the Ottawa Campus will continue to operate for take-out 

only.  Location details and hours of operation can be found on the Students’ Association 
and Food Services websites.   

 

• Employees and learners may eat in common spaces while adhering to physical 
distancing and mask protocols.  
 

• Please check here on updates at the Perth campus, and here for the Pembroke campus. 
 

• The Mamidosewin Centre, Spiritual Centre and the AC Hub will be offering services 
virtually for the next three weeks.  

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Forientation%2Fac-day-1%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=RanmJDn8hMywWBj3z2DFKMTaLbg2WXPbF5YcM6v29RY%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnews.ontario.ca%2Fen%2Frelease%2F1001394%2Fontario-temporarily-moving-to-modified-step-two-of-the-roadmap-to-reopen&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=9Twrh2voxZWqXN1kQQL6kk6PqieabLYgH6QqZUhQCbg%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcovid-19.ontario.ca%2Fpublic-health-measures&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=HsZPwcWjOPBpWqobJHueM%2FwnqWJKAYOT2jUhWhYP2ZA%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcovid-19.ontario.ca%2Fpublic-health-measures&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=HsZPwcWjOPBpWqobJHueM%2FwnqWJKAYOT2jUhWhYP2ZA%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Fvaccinepolicy%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=ZONYkrVevP9w1eJLPwJof2QKkzL2eksuKplZj8AX%2FD4%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Fvaccinepolicy%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=ZONYkrVevP9w1eJLPwJof2QKkzL2eksuKplZj8AX%2FD4%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquinsa.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=5zHu52xuh2eKhtwOHCc7PhYaPWVpqMBP3bEAiKBOU5M%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Ffood-services%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=BJPCtCvwM8rE1ZDlruIcf7gy5abZ%2Fgnq0s6jqsvxOTA%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Fperth-non-academic-services-january-2022-update%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=t9CoVjROE3Ys0rOWPT8W%2BqKYhBNBXVzQsYlriBVeBTI%3D&reserved=0
https://www.algonquincollege.com/coronavirus/pembroke-campus-non-academic-services-january-2022-update/


 
• We will continue to monitor for any updates to Provincial and public health directives; 

any changes to our operations will be communicated in a timely manner. 
 
Prior to the holiday break, health officials reiterated the need to wear adequate face coverings 
and recommended a minimum two-layer, but preferably a three-layered mask. As such, the 
College is making available a supply of American Society for Testing and Materials (ASTM) 
level 3 masks to employees and leaners who are required to be on campus. You can find more 
details here. 
 
To our learners preparing for the start of the new term, and particularly those studying from 
home, please know that virtual does not mean you are alone. Whether you are seeking 
academic, financial, or personal support, a social or recreational activity, there are a range of 
options available – all of them accessible to you safely.  
 
I know these are difficult and challenging times that can lead to heightened anxiety, stress and 
depression for some of us. If you are in need of support, please reach out to the many 
resources that are available via Student Support Services for learners and Human Resources 
for employees. A number of helpful apps and online tools can also be found at this link. You can 
also find our full range of virtual events here. 
 
As we begin the new year, I thank you for your patience, resolve and resiliency as we continue 
to adapt and meet these challenges together. I wish everyone well as we begin our 2022 Winter 
term. 
 
Sincerely, 
  

  
Claude Brulé 
President and CEO 
Algonquin College 
 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Fastm-level-3-masks%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=CzK8HYaGRmLk4kXg%2BXARmdQ8Z0acphGIVNhg12i%2BA6E%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Fmentalhealth%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Nk6pBD1i3Yf97Kk3EQ9i0nZc7lqONSHLDaA%2FOyzyfDY%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Fmentalhealth%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Nk6pBD1i3Yf97Kk3EQ9i0nZc7lqONSHLDaA%2FOyzyfDY%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fstudentsupportservices%2Fmental-health%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=bT6NxIfJg%2Bs5n9hY%2BWAJjKLouVIXuTqx12%2BkIgg0WIA%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fhr%2Fwellness%2Feap%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=rw65wg%2BBxTsXZZFkMvUd88fIQBazri1cUoQZ8Oe5Ex4%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcounselling%2Fapps-and-online-tools%2F%23WellTrack&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=OJ1jmot3HotSqvS5uh6AksmHrNkZH1LZBlrfK4Glzks%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fstudentsupportservices%2Fevents%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chickeyb%40algonquincollege.com%7Ce6e1656411d94a326a4c08d9d16478a0%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637771051711672891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=hFZGEpSdYYHTEjOtuK3nZ78q12r8KZmsZUZe1Xw%2BcDI%3D&reserved=0

